
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

Landowner Agreement with the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission  

at New River Middle School 

 

 

The Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC) is requesting approval of the Landowner 

Agreement for Ingress/Egress and Conducting Natural Resource Survey and Sampling Activities (Landowner 

Agreement) from The School Board of Broward County, Florida (SBBC) to conduct Natural Resource Survey 

and Sampling Activities at New River Middle School. The project is part of the Living Shoreline Feasibility Study 

in Broward County, Florida. 

The project was designed between July and August 2019, by the FWC. In addition to the FWC, Broward County 

Environmental Planning and Community Resiliency Division, and Broward County Public Schools Innovative 

Programs Department are involved in the project. The project is supported by New River Middle School teachers 

and administrative staff. In addition, the project will provide research and volunteer opportunities for New River 

Middle School students. Upon becoming effective, the Landowner Agreement will be valid until September 1, 

2020.  

Approving the Landowner Agreement by SBBC will result in no financial impact, no maintenance costs, and will 
not have any future financial impact to SBBC.  
  


